May __, 2009

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Parents of Horsesense 4-H Club Members

FROM:

Patti Talley



Stanly County 4-H Extension Agent

RE:

Club Disbanding

Volunteer 4-H club leaders Candy Hooker and Mindy Blankenship have made the decision to no longer serve as 4-H club leaders for the Horsesense 4-H Club.  Their efforts to support youth interested in horse programming have been valued assets for the Stanly County 4-H program.

As parents of club members, we would like to give you an opportunity to help us continue offering the 4-H club experience to these club members.  Several options that may be considered include:

1) Another parent may step into the leadership role to help keep the club organized and functioning. A team of parents are also welcome to share the leadership responsibilities to keep the club together.

2) Your child may participate in 4-H activities by choosing to become a member of another Stanly County 4-H Club, though there is not currently another horse special interest club. Should your child want to join another 4-H Horse club, they are welcome to participate in a neighboring county. 

3) Your child may opt to become an at-large member in Stanly County by continuing to participate in 4-H activities and projects while choosing not to become a member of a local club.

4) Your child may decide not to participate in 4-H activities.

I am happy to discuss any of these options with you individually or as a group, and I welcome other suggestions as to how we might continue to provide the outstanding resources of the 4-H program to your family.  Please contact me at your convenience to create a plan for the future of the Horsesense 4-H Club.

We welcome the opportunity to keep your family involved in our 4-H program, and will be happy to consider every possible option to make this a win-win situation for everyone. 

